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BILDESTON BUGLE ADVERTISING AND FREE CONTRIBUTION INFORMATION
Our aim is to provide every resident in Bildeston with a newsletter which provides 
information of local interest FREE OF CHARGE. To that end we are required 
to be efficient in the space we use to print free notices.  We endeavour to include 
interesting titbits, announcements for events open to the general public for free 
and items of a charitable nature free of charge. Ongoing free announcements need 
to be reduced to minimum size or make a contribution towards printing costs. 
Always check with us before submitting your advert and ALWAYS provide us 
with all of your contact details.     email: editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk

Sponsor an issue – £15 per issue
includes a brief message on the cover of the magazine

Advertising Rates

THE SMALL PRINT

Free contributions, adverts and payments are required by  
the 17th of the month for inclusion in the following month’s issue.

Please make cheques payable to Bildeston Bugle and send to:

The Editor, Bildeston Bugle, 14 Squirrells Mill Rd, Bildeston IP7 7DY

Receipts cannot be issued without your full postal address.
If we do not receive payment by the 17th of the month 

your advertisement will NOT be included

The Bildeston Bugle Editorial Team are:
Alan Jacobs (editor) – 14 Squirrells Mill Rd, Bildeston IP7 7DY  tel: 01449 741645

Nancy Dales (treasurer) – 142 High St, Bildeston IP7 7EF  tel: 01449 741 047
Alison Sims – 1 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston

Angie Biddulph – Granary House, High Street, Bildeston
Vic Ling – 5 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston

1 issue 6 issues
(15% disc)

12 issues
(30% disc)

1/4 page £2.75 £14.00 £23.10 65mm W X 92mm H

1/2 page £5.50 £28.05 £46.20 134mm W X 92mm H

full page £11.00 £56.10 £92.40 134mm W X 190mm H
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ED’S COMMENT
What do you think about the annual New Year’s 
Honours List for CBE, OBE and MBE? Were you 
upset by being left off the list yet again? Maybe 
we at The Bugle can help. The critieria for 
receiving one of the Queen’s Honours is worth 
looking at. It asks: Has the nominee: 

• Made a difference to their community? 

• Brought distinction to British life and enhanced its reputation? 

• Exemplified the best sustained and selfless voluntary service? 

• Demonstrated innovation and entrepreneurship? 

• Carried the respect of their peers? 

• Changed things, with an emphasis on achievement? 

• Improved the lot of those less able to help themselves? 

Here at Bildeston, who would we wish to honour using the same critiera, with one of our 
own very special local awards?  

CBE Commander of Bildeston Elite 

OBE Order of Bildeston Elite 

MBE Member of Bildeston Elite 

Our village is full of people without whom we cannot function, unsung Bildeston heroes 
and heroines, full of modesty, giving freely of their time, helping neighbours, organising 
activities. The list goes on. Who would you nominate for these most prestigious 
Bildeston awards?  We can only issue the awards within the pages of The Bugle, but 
who would truly qualify in your opinion? 

At the risk of being accused of cronyism, we at The Bugle feel Janet Ratliff should be 
high on the list. Janet has just retired from being in charge of organising the team who 
collate, staple, fold and ‘bag up’ The Bugle for distribution. Janet has carried out this 
role for the village almost from the very beginning of The Bugle. Sadly, she is only 
stopping now due to her health. Without her, none of us would have got The Bugle 
through the door. Janet Ratliff CBE, we thank and salute you. You truly met all the 
criteria of the Queen’s Awards. 
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Ashley Hubbard 
Driving Tuition

Patient, experienced, fully qualified 
ADI DSA Driving Instructor.

Learner – Advanced – Refresher

Theory Test & Pass Plus Tuition
Competitive rates, door to door 
service in Bildeston, Hadleigh, 

Stowmarket, Needham  
& Ipswich areas.

T: 01449 740633 or M: 07901 563281

E: ashley.hubbard@btinternet.com

P.D. ROSE.
Plumbing / Heating & General Building

• Plumbing & Heating Repairs

• Complete Bathrooms & Tiling

• Int. & Ext, Decorating

• Building Maintenance

Tel. 01787 211042
Mob. 07974 290697

3. Fen Street, Boxford, CO10 5HL
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News From
Bildeston Primary School 

 
The children and staff at Bildeston Primary School would like to wish all Bugle readers a 
very happy new year.  

We had a very busy end of term at the end of last year. We performed our Christmas 
carol service to a packed audience and we are very pleased to have raised £85.00 for 
St Elizabeth Hospice through collections made at the service. 

Looking ahead at this term, our new topic for this term is “Celebrations”. The children 
will be looking at how we celebrate – Birthdays, Easter, Christmas, Anniversaries, 
Halloween, Bonfire Night to name but a few.  

Our Year 3 and 4 pupils will be taking part in a residential trip to Aylmerton in February 
and they are all very excited to be going away for three days! North Norfolk is 
wonderful, and the children will be right in the middle of the countryside with lots of 
fields, woods, lakes, rivers and (best of all) the beach very nearby – mind you it may be 
just a little too chilly in February to venture into the water!! 

Our PTFA are organising a Valentines Disco in February and a talent show in March. 
They even hope to get the staff on stage - watch this space!!!! 

We’ll also be keeping ourselves occupied outside of the classroom at lunchtime and 
after school with our usual clubs that the children can choose from. These include 
Gardening Club, Art Club, Computer Club, Choir, Football, Tag Rugby, Netball and 
Dance.  What a lot to pack into a short term! 

 
“Learning and Growing Together”  

 
 

Newberry Road, Bildeston, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP7 7EU 
Telephone: 01449 740269  

Website: www.bildeston.suffolk.sch.uk 
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BILDESTON COMMUNITY CYCLING 
 

START THE NEW YEAR OFF WELL! 
● 

WINTER WARMER 5 
JOIN US FOR A RIDE OF ABOUT 25 MILES,  

STARTING FROM THE MARKET PLACE  
AT 9.30am, ON SATURDAY 8 FEBRUARY.  

CAFE STOP HALFWAY. BACK ABOUT 12.30pm. 
● 

Warm clothing recommended. The ride will be mainly on quiet lanes, 
at an acceptable speed (no-one left behind!). Regret no 

unaccompanied children under 16.  
 

JUST TURN UP; or for more information, contact Robin Weaver 741048  
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BILDESTON RANGERS 

FOOTBALL CLUB
2014 is well under way and here are the fixtures for both teams until the 

end of  the season (weather and pitch conditions allowing !)

8th February  First Team Cedars Park A  

Reserves Kesgrave Kestrels H

15th February  First Team Trimley Red Devils H  

Reserves Sproughton Sports A

22nd February First Team  Salvation Army A  

Reserves Salvation Army Res H

1st March  First Team Cockfield United H  

Reserves Shotley Res A

8th March  No First Team fixture  Reserves Sporting 87A H

15th March  First Team AFC Hoxne A  

Reserves Ufford Sports A

22nd March No First Team fixture  

Reserves Stonham Adpel A A

29th March  First Team Somersham H  No Reserve fixture

5th April  First Team Stonham Aspel A  

Reserves Shotley Res H

12th April First Team AFC Hoxne H  

Reserves Bacton Utd 89 A  

(last Reserve fixture at time of  report)

19th April First Team Aldeburgh Town A

26th April First Team Stowupland Falcons H 

(last fixture followed by Trophy presentations and AGM)

 With both teams at this time in the top third of  Division 2 and 6 
respectively, all at the Club are hoping for a good run in to the end of  the 

season and as always your support is much appreciated. 

All the best from us all for 2014



page 8 – issue 280 – February 2014

WARNING OF WINTER FUEL THEFTS
Homeowners in Suffolk on oil fired heating and hot water systems 
are reminded about the risks of oil thefts during this winter season. 
Suffolk Police are warning residents to remain vigilant throughout 
January and February when the demand for oil tends to increase. 
Apparently oil is the third most attractive commodity for thieves targeting 
rural properties.The best solution is to make it as hard as possible for 
thieves to get at your oil tank. Measures that you can take include:
•	 ensuring the filler cap and manual fuel dispensing nozzle has a secure, 

robust lock
•	 sensor lights illuminate the tank area
•	 disguising or ‘hiding’ the tank with fencing or shrubs, especially prickly 

ones!
•	 regularly checking your tank for signs of tampering
•	 look out for each other if you notice suspicious activity by strangers
•	 alert your Neighbourhood Watch representatives 
•	 never attempt to approach criminals yourself, things could get nasty. 

Always call the police.

MICHAEL HAIR CARE BECOMES STUDIO 66
I expect by now that a lot of people have spotted a new name above the door at 
your local hairdressing salon, formally ‘Michael Hair Care’, now named ‘Studio 
66’.

Having been established in Bildeston for 47 years, I have now handed over the 
reins to Darlene, who is well know to you all and has worked alongside me for 
15 years.

To dispel a few rumours, I am not retiring just yet; I will remain working for Dar-
lene for the foreseeable future. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all 
my loyal clients who have supported me through my many years and I am sure 
you will give Darlene the same loyal support with her new business venture, 
‘Studio 66’
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BANK HOUSE STORES
Richard & Joan 

O’Sullivan
telephone

01449 740403

Shop locally - you need a jolly good reason not to!
At Bank house Stores you can buy a lottery ticket, post a parcel, get 
cash, buy fresh croissants and baguettes and find all those last minute 
items - 7 days a week! With the ever increasing cost of fuel, the real 
cost of an average basket of shopping at the big supermarkets can 
be a lot more than the same items at your local shop. Check what you 
pay for eggs next time. And you can save even more money with our 
unbeatable WOW! Deals, available while stocks last:

Family Circle Biscuits       Half Price                                                      Only £3.00
Cirio Tomatoes 4 pack          Less than half price                                                    Only £1.50
Cheerios     Large 600g Pack                                                             Only £2
Andrex Family Pack  12 Rolls                                             Only £4.99
Fairy Liquid   Giant 870ml Bottle                                 Only £1.89
Persil Non-Bio 25-wash    Less than half price                                             Only £4
Comfort Fabric Conditioner    1.5 litre                                                              Only £2
Marques de Monistrol Vintage Cava                               Only £5.79
                                           (fantastic bargain for St. Valentine’s Day)  

…..plus many, many more.
We are also featuring some amazing savings on Londis fruit and 

vegetables, with many packs at just £1

We are open from 7am to 7pm (6.30 for the Post Office-6 o’clock 
on Wednesdays) Monday to Saturday and 8.00 to 12.00 every 

Sunday and Bank Holidays. 
We are open every day except Christmas Day.



page 10 – issue 280 – February 2014

Philip Robson 

THATCHING
56c High Street Lavenham

FREE QUOTES 
& ADVICE

01787 247964
email 

philiprobson2011@hotmail.co.uk

Contact Helen 
01473 828191

info@angel-delights.com
www.angel-delights.com

Angel Delights
Outside Caterer & 

Specialised Confectioner
Weddings – Christenings – Funerals

Birthday Parties - Barbecues - Dinner Parties

Tradional tea room now open 
at 85 high Street Hadleigh

CAKES FOR ALL OCCASIONS

MALLARY COTTAGE, BILDESTON, SUFFOLK IP7 7EG 
christinarbaxter@btinternet.com 

01449 743123

One day introductory hands-on Paint Effects Course with Christina Baxter.

Discover how to transform furniture in a friendly and comfortable environment.

Four different paint effects will be studied: 
Colour washing, dragging, sponging and crackle glazing.

Practice the four paint effects before painting and distressing your 
own small piece of furniture using Annie Sloan chalk paint and waxes.

Courses run from 10am to 4pm. All materials, brushes, paint and waxes supplied. 
In addition, all refreshments including coffee and cake, lunch and afternoon tea  

are included in the price of £85.00.

I am also happy to arrange courses for small groups 
of up to four on any day of your choice.

Christina Baxter 
www.bandbretreat.co.uk
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Call the Badger now
0758 269 1111
Badger Fuels

www.badgerfuels.com

Make Badger your small delivery specialist
for quantities between 100 and 300 litres.
Great news if you are renting, moving or

have run-out of oil! Our micro truck is great
for homes with difficult access.

Need Heating Oil today?
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KINGS HEAD & Brewery 
 

Nigel, Susie, Ryan and Freya look forward to 
welcoming you to the Bildeston Kings Head. 
www.bildestonkingshead.co.uk 
 

 

• Here’s our free live music for February: every Wednesday 
is Open Mic Night from 8:30pm; from 9pm on Saturday 
22nd Adam & Friends will play a mix of popular covers and 
some their own tunes; and from 1pm on Sunday 23rd we 
have Kevin Nightingale’s contemporary classical solo 
acoustic guitar. 

 

• Our monthly charity quiz night is on Thursday 27th Feb at 
8:30pm. To book a table telephone Sue or Nigel on 01449 
741 434. A big thank you to our Christmas quiz teams who 
raised £200 for East Anglian Children’s Hospice.  

 

• Our good value homemade food uses quality ingredients that 
are locally sourced where possible. We are well known for 
tasty beer-battered fish & chips, delicious boozy beef pie 
(red poll beef supplied by Brook Farm, Brent Eleigh) and our 
freshly prepared traditional Sunday roasts. Meals are cooked 
to order and available to eat-in or take-away. To reserve a 
table please phone Sue or Nigel on 01449 741434. 

 

• We brew our own real ales on-site (tours by arrangement) 
with at least one other from a local independent brewer.  

 

• Our opening times are as follows: 
 

Wednesday Open 6pm-12am (open mic/buskin night)  
 

Thursday  Open 6pm-11pm (bar games night) 
 

Friday  Open 4pm-12am (full menu 6-9pm, T/Away 5pm) 
 

Saturday  Open 12pm-12am (full menu 12-2pm & 6-9pm) 
 

Sunday  Open 12pm-10:30pm (roast/Sunday menu 12-3pm) 
 

Monday/Tuesday Closed (except bank holidays) 



page 14 – issue 280 – February 2014

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                            
                                                       Bildeston, Suffolk. IP7 7ED 

 
   For a prompt & reliable service. 

 

                                             
                                                    01449 740275 or 07580 753020 

 Email: bobbuckle10@gmail.com 
 
                                                                                                      
 
                                                                                                              
 
 

 
                                                                                            
 
 
            

 Home Maintenance 
 Carpentry 
 General Building Work 
 Brickwork & Blockwork 
 Stonework 
 Hand Built Sheds 
 Floor & Wall Tiling 
 Paving & Patios 
 Kitchens & Wardrobes 
 Pergolas 
 Carpentry 
 Bespoke Fencing 
 Property Maintenance 
 Repairs 
 Advice & Planning  
 Shop & Office Fitting 
 Renovation Work 
 No Job too small 
 
 
 
 
 

FIREWOOD
SEASONED SPLIT LOGS 

BARN STORED HARDWOOD
Ash - Hornbeam - Beech - Birch - Oak

Ash & Hornbeam are amongst the best  
burning hardwoods. They burn long and radiate 

more heat than other hardwoods. Burns very hot for 
long lasting heat radiation. Locally sourced 
All logs have min. 15-24 Months Seasoning 

Ready to burn split logs

£85.00 per load
One deep loaded tractor bucket 

Anywhere between 200 to 250 split logs 
1.75 cubic meter loads 

Also available 20kg Netted Logs £5

Will be delivered loose –  Max two loads per delivery 
Can deliver up to 8pm 

For orders please call or text 
07889 886 565 or 01449 740034

www.facebook.com/FirewoodIpswichSuffolk

HATTERS CHIMNEY SWEEPS UK

WWW.CHIMNEY-SWEEP.ORG.UK

CHIMNEY & FLUE SWEEPING  FROM £45

INTRODUCE A FRIEND AND EARN A £10 DISCOUNT

STOVE MAINTENANCE

CHIMNEY REPAIRS

CCTV FLUE INSPECTION

01787 281979

HATTERS CHIMNEY 
SWEEPS UK

WWW.CHIMNEY-SWEEP.ORG.UK
CHIMNEY & FLUE SWEEPING 

FROM £45 INTRODUCE 
A FRIEND AND EARN A 
£10 DISCOUNT STOVE 

MAINTENANCE
CHIMNEY REPAIRS

CCTV FLUE INSPECTION

01787 281979
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A FEW OF MY FAVOURITE THINGS!
Here begins a brand new feature for The Bugle, a feature to which anybody 
can contribute over the forthcoming issues! We all have favourite things, be they 
books, films, DVDs, albums, local walks, restaurants, places of interest, holiday 
destinations... the list goes on.
To start we feature a piece from Valerie Allard on her favourite book.

‘THE RIDDLE OF THE SANDS: A RECORD OF SECRET SERVICE’  
This is my favourite book, the one I turn to time after time again. The one I read if 
I’m away from home or feeling poorly or just can’t find anything better.
The Riddle of the Sands by Eskine Childers is a cross between an adventure 
and a spy story. I like it for the descriptive and atmospheric writing describing 
the watery desert of a particular coastal area of muddy river estuaries and sandy 
islands just off the German coast.
The book was written, and set, in 1903 a few years before the First World War, 
so I doubt very much that one would find that same place now. Rather like The 
Camargue that used to appear in an early TV programme. I once went there, in 
search of the same place but found only a rather oily looking stagnant lagoon 
beside a road, although there were a few flamingoes having a paddle. No white 
horses galloping through the long wind swept grasses! Does this prove that it’s 
better to travel in hope than to actually arrive!
The book’s plot was used to make a film of the same name starring Michael York 
and Simon McCorkindale in 1979. An official in the Foreign Office is invited by 
a friend for a holiday on a sailing yacht in the Baltic. The friend then admits that 
he suspects the Germans are planning an invasion of Britain. Together they sail 
dangerous waters in more ways than one in order to find evidence of the plot. 
There is excitement, adventure and a love interest!

Many thanks Valerie for kicking off our new feature. Please send in your 
own piece on your favourite film, album or book etc. for the next issue. 
Remember, you could be in line to win the £25 voucher from Bank House 
Stores! 



page 16 – issue 280 – February 2014











As I am sure some of you are aware or have noticed in the village, the hairdresser 
name has change to “” from Michael’s hair care.   

 
There is a an old saying we all use occasional “It’s time to take a back seat” well 
Michael recently decided to do just that, he has passed the reins of the business 
over to me and will continue to be part of the team at Studio 66 for the foreseeable 
future, I’m pleased to have his special warm wealth of experience on board still. 
 
The New team at comprises of Michael, Tanya, myself  and Oriana 

who assist us on those busy Saturday morning, we are all looking forward to a 
carrying out doing what we all do best, that’s giving you, our customers a friendly 
welcoming village salon, with a team that giving you the hair styles you all desire. 
 
Now, as it’s a new Chapter in the village for its newly named salon “”, 

the team are offering to all our existing clients and new ones a 10% off your next 
appointment during the month of February, when you bring in this Voucher along 
with you on your next visit to see us. 
 
Did you know that, does not only take appointment but if the team has 

time, we welcome walk-ins and calls on the day, we will always try to fit you in 
comfortably! 
 
On a personal note, I would like to thank the people for their kind words so far on 
congratulating me on the new chapter in my life serving the village within “
”  I truly look forward to seeing you all soon. 

 
Kind Regards 
Darlene Stainer 
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



















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Feb 6th  Visit to The Crown Hotel for cookery demonstration by Zac

please arrive promptly for an exciting 7.00pm start!

Mar 6th  Demonstration by Hazel Bradshaw from Brook Farm Studios

April 3rd  Spring flower arrangements by club members

May 1st .A.G.M.

We look forward to seeing you in February 
If anyone has questions about the club please contact:  

Ann Shirley - Chairperson - 01449 740114  
Mary Ruffell - Vice Chairperson - 01449 740841 
Jean Radley - Treasurer - 01449 743650

BILDESTON 
ELECTRICAL

Rewires, Extensions, Board Changes or New Installations

Any Alterations to Existing Installations 
(lights, sockets, etc.)

Contact Ian 
01449 743664 or 07754 723685
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CLASSES	
  COMING	
  TO	
  HADLEIGH!	
  (wef	
  27/2/14)	
  
Thursdays	
  9.30	
  –	
  10.15	
  

Hadleigh	
  pool	
  and	
  Leisure	
  
	
  

The	
  Zumbini	
  class	
  is	
  a	
  child	
  focused	
  journey	
  into	
  the	
  world	
  
of	
  music,	
  movement	
  and	
  dance.	
  	
  

It	
  is	
  a	
  new	
  and	
  exciting	
  experience	
  for	
  children	
  ages	
  0-­‐3	
  
and	
  their	
  caregivers	
  to	
  bond	
  and	
  where	
  children	
  learn	
  

through	
  play.	
  
	
  In	
  each	
  session,	
  children	
  can	
  explore	
  while	
  dancing,	
  
wiggling,	
  singing,	
  and	
  exploring	
  instruments.	
  	
  

Caregivers	
  enjoy	
  fun,	
  original	
  music	
  and	
  seeing	
  their	
  little	
  
ones	
  develop	
  social,	
  emotional,	
  cognitive,	
  and	
  motor	
  skills!	
  

	
  
	
  For	
  further	
  information	
  or	
  to	
  book	
  your	
  free	
  taster	
  

session	
  please	
  contact	
  	
  
Lindsay	
  Hobden	
  on	
  07961830858	
  

Or	
  email	
  lindsayhobden@hotmail.com	
  
Alternatively	
  please	
  like	
  the	
  ‘Zumbini	
  Hadleigh’	
  facebook	
  

page	
  for	
  more	
  information	
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REMEMBER THE 1970’S?                           
You may be aware that the Museum of  East Anglian Life at Stowmarket are 
putting on a brand new exhibition starting in March called ‘Escape to the Country’.

The intention is to explore why city folk upped sticks and left all that dirt, grime, 
smoke, hassle, noise and bustle and came to live in rural East Anglia during the 
1970’s. Why would you want to come to a place full of greenery, clean, clear air, 
the sounds of bird song, life at the pace of the farming year, local markets, friendly 
neighbours, thatched cottages, decent beer? Why, oh why?

The museum is asking people throughout this month to tell them which objects 
they think represent ‘the good life’ from that time. They have already received 
loads of suggestions but now the Museum of East Anglian Life wants to go one 
stage further and actually get examples of objects that reflect and represent our 
way of life in that decade. Is there anything from Bildeston for the exhibition?

As a reminder of the 1970’s think on this:

- only 64% of people owned a washing mashine

- 91% of people owned a television, just the one, huge great cathode tube!

- the first domestic microwave was sold in 1974

- VHS recorders went on sale in 1978

- 1971 Britain’s money was decimilised, no more pounds, shillings and pence

- platform shoes and flared trousers and hot pants were all the rage!

- space hoppers and Raleigh Chopper bikes were very popular

- Ford Cortina was best selling car

- the first Star Wars film came out along with all the plastic figures

- the first Jumbo jet Boeing 747 landed at Heathrow - PanAm 1970

- the world’s first (and only) supersonic airliner, Concorde, came into service in 
1976

- The Queen’s Silver Jubilee celebrations in 1977, street parties everywhere!

- the first email sent in 1971 invented by Ray Tomlinson

- Digital watches and cameras invented and the first true mobile phone, though it 
was larger than a house brick!

Now that’s refreshed your memory, do you have any ‘70s clothes or objects that 
can be lent to the museum? For the full list of the objects the museum is looking 
for go to their website, www.eastanglianlife.org.uk or email Eleanor Root at 
eleanor.root@eastanglianlife.org.uk.                                                                                       

What are your memories? What was Bildeston like in the 1970’s? Tell us.
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FAIR DEAL CARS @ 
RINGSHALL GARAGE

Your Local Friendly Car Centre based in Ringshall with over  
25 years motor trade experience, for added peace of mind  

we are also members of the Retail Motor Industry.

Great deals on all
Car Servicing and Vehicle Repairs
Diagnostic Scanning Equipment

Free local pick up and delivery service
MOT’s

A MASSIVE £15.00 OFF OUR STANDARD MOT RATE  
WITH THIS ADVERT.

CALL US NOW ON 01473 658900

	
  Lower Farm Road, Ringshall, IP14 2JB

tel: 01473 658900   email: info@fairdealcars.uk.com

www.fairdealcars.uk.com
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available to carry out all your building requirements

from

Renovations / Alterations / Extensions
to

General Repairs
Please contact Paul for a free estimate 

01449 744360 or 07876 244461 
or email paul.cousins268@btinternet.com

COUSINS & SON BILDESTON LTD
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“Valentines Day”  

Treat	
  someone	
  special	
  with	
  something	
  different	
  a	
  Gift	
  voucher	
  at	
  D'ENZA	
  Hair	
  &	
  Beauty	
  

Offers:	
  

1:	
  Hair~	
  Style	
  &	
  Finish	
  for	
  £12.50	
  

2:	
  Beauty~	
  OPI	
  Shape	
  &	
  paint	
  for	
  a	
  manicure	
  or	
  pedicure	
  £10	
  

3:	
  Or	
  OPI	
  Shape	
  &	
  Paint	
  manicure	
  &	
  pedicure	
  £18.50	
  

4:	
  Hair	
  &	
  Beauty	
  full	
  package	
  Style	
  &	
  finish	
  hair,	
  OPI	
  Shape	
  &	
  Paint	
  manicure	
  &	
  pedicure	
  
for	
  £28	
  

We	
  can	
  take	
  payments	
  over	
  the	
  phone.	
  

Please	
  find	
  us	
  on	
  facebook:	
  denza.hairbeauty@facebook.com	
  

Please	
  telephone	
  for	
  more	
  information	
  or	
  make	
  a	
  booking	
  on:	
  01473	
  829069	
  	
  	
  	
  

Email:	
  info@denzahairandbeauty.com	
  or	
  visit	
  us	
  on	
  Facebook	
  or	
  Twitter	
  for	
  our	
  special	
  offers.	
  

Kersey	
  Mill,	
  Kersey,	
  Ipswich,	
  Suffolk.	
  IP7	
  6DP.	
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Rats, Mice, Rabbits, Moles and Squirrels Bird control and Proofing Flies, 
Wasps, Ants, Hornets, Fleas, and Biting Insects Routine Service Contracts 

Flykillers, Fly screens and strip curtains Fumigation Services Damp Proofing 
Woodworm/Death Watch Beetle – 30 year guarantee

A friendly and local service at competitive rates
Call COMMAND PEST CONTROL

Tel: 01787 248049
Command House, Church Lane, Preston St Mary, Sudbury, Suffolk

www.commandpestcontrol.co.uk

PEST CONTROL
Established 1986

TEL. 01359 232335

CHIMNEY SWEEP
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Method (serves 4 people)
1.	Make this classic beef dish in your 

slow cooker and leave to stew for a 
rich tasting dish. A perfect winter 
warmer the whole family will love.

2.Preheat the heating base to Low. In 
a large frying pan, add the streaky 
bacon and cook until slightly crispy 
then place in the slow cooker.

3. Toss the beef in the flour. Heat the 
oil in the frying pan, and cook the 
floured beef in small batches to 
colour slightly. Add the bacon in the 
slow cooker.

4. Lightly colour the baby onions or 
shallots and carrots in the frying 
pan then add to the slow cooker 
along with the mushrooms. Mix 
together the boiling water, stock 
cube, red wine, tomato paste, garlic, 
thyme and bay leaves and pour over 
the meat.

5. Season well and place the lid on top. 
Cook for 5-6 hours on Low, or until 
the meat is tender, or 2-3 hours on 
High.

6. Once cooked remove the lid and 
thicken slightly if needed - mix 
cornflour with a little water to make 
a paste then add to the dish and stir 
through. Heat on High for a few 
minutes to thicken.

7. Serve with mashed potatoes and 
green beans or cabbage.

Recipe of the Month
Classic Beef  
Bourguignon

4 rashers of streaky smoked chopped 
bacon
750g/1lb 10oz large diced stewing 
steak
4 tbsp flour
12 baby onions or shallots, peeled 
1 carrot, peeled sand chopped
225g/8oz quartered mushrooms

400ml/14fl oz boiling water
1 beef stock cube
300ml/half pint red wine
1 tbsp tomato paste
2 cloves garlic, chopped
1 tsp dried thyme
2 bay leaves
salt and freshly ground black pepper

Ingredients
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FACTS ABOUT FEBRUARY
The Celts and Romans regarded February as the start of Spring, but 
country lore has this warning:

When the cat lies in the sun in February                                                                                   
She will creep behind the stove in March.

Of all the months of the year, curse a fair February.                                                                  
If it thunders in February, it will frost in April.

If February give much snow,                                                                                            
A fine summer it doth foreshow.

The Anglo Saxons called February ‘Sol-monath’ meaning cake month, because 
cakes were offered to the Gods during this month. In Shakespeare’s time 
the second month in the year was called ‘Feverell’. In Isaac Newton’s 
time 100 years later, it was called ‘Februeer’. The modern name February 
is only just over a hundred years old and comes from the word ‘februa’ 
which means cleansing or purifying. It more than likely commemorates 
the ritual purification of Mary forty days after the birth of Jesus.

There are some important and interesting dates in February. For example, 2nd 
February is Candlemas. This ancient festival marks the midpoint of winter, halfway 
between the shortest day and the spring equinox. It was the day when all the 
candles, due to be used in the coming year, were brought into church and blessed.

Then 14th February brings St. Valentine’s Day. Traditionally thought to 
be the day on which birds chose their mates! There are many traditions 
associated with romantic activities on Valentine’s Day, such as:

-	 The first man an unmarried woman saw on the 14th would be her 
future husband! 

-	 If a woman saw a robin flying overhead on Valentine’s Day, it meant 
she would marry a sailor. If she saw a sparrow, she would marry a 
poor man and be very happy, and if she saw a goldfinch she would 
marry a rich man!

Each year we spend around £53 million on cards, flowers, chocolates and other 
gifts on our partners! Some garages sell more flowers than petrol on that day!!
Shrove Tuesday is usually in February, but because it is 47 days before 
Easter Sunday and that date varies from year to year in 2014 Shrove 
Tuesday is actually 4th March!  Pancake Day, the last day before Lent, the 
time to use up fat, butter and eggs which used to be forbidden during Lent.
Ash Wednesday is 17th February, the shortest, but very interesting month.
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Walnut Tree Designs
BESPOKE CURTAINS & BLINDS

Free design consultation  
in your own home

Complete made-to-measure service for 
all your soft furnishings requirements

CUSHIONS - FABRICS – TRIMS- POLES 
UPHOLSTERY - PELMETS - HEADBOARDS 
VALENCES VENETIAN & ROLLER BLINDS

Call Viki Angela or Terri Oxley 
to arrange a free consultation

Tel: 01449 736807/01284 828263

Mobile: 078269 30011

Email: walnuttreedesigns@yahoo.com
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Churtons	
  
Curtains	
  

	
  

Bespoke Curtains and 

Roman Blinds 

Cushions, bedspreads, 

valences, design ideas 

Repairs and alterations 

of clothing too. 

Call Sarah Price 

07914 413878 

01449 740701 
	
  

The Elmsett SuDoKu 
 

   2  6   5 

 9  1 8  6   

6       2  

    7  1 8  

         

 1 5  9     

 2       3 

  4  3 8  5  

7   9  4    

 
  Canine Wellbeing At The Pheasantry 

 Wattisham, Suffolk IP7 7LA 
 
 

We provide a very special service of looking after your dog or puppy. In the 
comfort of our own home, whilst you are at work, or whilst your dog is 

recovering from veterinary treatment. Why not allow your puppy to socialise 
with other canine friends. Daily collection and delivery is available. 

 
Whilst you are on holiday, why not let your canine friend have one too.  

She/he can come and stay in the comfort of our own home, where 
she/he will be treated as one of the family. 

Also available 

Canine Hydrotherapy 
For more details phone: 

01449 740659 mobile 07956286056 
or visit our website:www.caninewellbeing.co.uk 

Friendly Experienced 
Teacher offers

Individual 
MATHS Tuition 

Speciality
Confidence Building

KS1 – KS3
Call Colin Plummer on 

01449 736918
for details and availability 

or email: 
colinp52@btinternet.com
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BILDESTON PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT Minutes of the meeting of Bildeston Parish Council 
held on 13th January 2014 in Chamberlin Hall at 7.30 pm        

In attendance:                                                                           
Councillors: R Taylor (Vice-Chairman in the Chair),                                                
P. Bullen P Cousins, D Dempsey D Drury, R Lester                   Also 
Present: Mrs J Antill (County Cllr), R Colthorpe (Mid-Suffolk CAB)
D Blackburn (Clerk) 1 Member of the Public

Councillor Taylor opened the meeting and welcomed everyone present.

C168/13/14	 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Guttridge and Lindsay, and also from 
District Councillor Keane

C169/13/14	 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS
The Clerk recorded a non-pecuniary interest by Councillor Taylor with respect to Kings’ Pightle 
and the Sportsfield

C170/13/14	 DISPENSATIONS IN RESPECT OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS
There were none.	

C171/13/14	 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
It was AGREED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 9th December, 2013 be approved 
and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

C172/13/14	 MID-SUFFOLK CAB
Roger Colthorpe gave a presentation on the work of Mid-Suffolk CAB.
It was AGREED:  That posters about the CAB be placed on the Parish Noticeboard, at the 
Doctor’s Surgery and taken to the Baptist Church and that the CAB be invited to prepare an 
article on their work for inclusion within “The Bugle”.

C173/13/14	 POLICE REPORT
There had been 4 crimes in the High Street committed in the early hours of the morning on 
28th December 2013. There had been no further crimes reported between 9th December, 
2013 to 9th January, 2014.
It was AGREED: That the Clerk contacts the Police about crime on the High Street.

C174/13/14	 DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
There was no report on this occasion

C175/13/14	 CO-OPTION TO THE PARISH COUNCIL
It was noted that there had been an expression of interest from Mr Peter 
Bullen with regard to the two vacancies that existed on the Parish Council. Mr 
Bullen addressed the Parish Council in support of his expression of interest.                                                                                          
It was AGREED: That Mr Peter Bullen be co-opted to serve on the Parish Council.               
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(Mr Bullen signed the declaration of acceptance of office and received a copy of the Code of 
Conduct.)

C176/13/14	 STREET LIGHTS
There was a brief discussion about priority areas within the village that had fault histories 
and options were considered for replacement of street lights or provision of new lights using 
existing columns in such areas. More energy efficient lighting could also be examined as part 
of the forthcoming review.
It was AGREED: That members of the Parish Council canvass local residents about street 
lighting arrangements in the village and report back to the next meeting

C177/13/14	 SKATE PARK UPDATE

Councillor Taylor confirmed that bins had been delivered and installed and that a picnic bench 
would be installed at the Coronation Playground in the early Spring. The actions of the Clerk 
regarding site ownership be noted.
It was AGREED: 
a.	That the Clerk liaises with the Skate Park Group over inspection arrangements for the Skate 

Park and emptying of bins on site: and
b.	County Councillors Taylor and Lester attend to the tree overhanging the Playground from 

the neighbouring property, following the Parish Council’s recent letter.to the landowner, and 
remove one set of football goals.

C178/13/14	 TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES
There had been no response received from the County Council regarding the gateway 
treatments.

C179/13/14	  - VILLAGE GROUND MAINTENANCE ARRANGEMENTS
Councillor Taylor referred to the proposals to consolidate grounds maintenance 
arrangements in the village. Issues of local supply and preferred equipment 
manufacturer were discussed. It was noted that the current contract could 
roll forward until the new maintenance arrangements were put in place.                                                                                                                            
It was AGREED: That the Chair and Clerk examine procurement issues and report back to a 
future meeting.

C180/13/14	 SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Councillor Mrs Antill had submitted a report on the following matters:
- 80 new apprenticeships being created in the County - details could be found at local Job 
Centres (Councillor Antill was requested to provide information for inclusion within “The 
Bugle”)                                                                                                                                                     	
- A Conference on Rail Services in Suffolk focussing on future needs and electrification of the 
route from East Midlands to Felixstowe                                                            		  - 
The deadline of 15th January for School Admissions applications. 92% of applicants in 2013 
had been allocated their first choice school.                                                                           	
- The County Council Cabinet Member, Councillor Newman, had agreed that Parish Councils 
could procure their own VAS (Vehicle Activitation System) subject to assessment of the 
proposed site by a County Council Road Traffic Engineer
Councillors Guttridge and Taylor were asked to confirm the preferred location of the new 
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village sign on Ipswich Road and notify Mr Merry at the County Council.
Councillor Lester referred to the number of traffic accidents on the Hadleigh Road and the 
Clerk was asked to seek the incident record for the road from the County Council.
The impact of accidents upon road verges and the need to rebuild those verges was raised 
and Councillor Antill responded that she would raise it during her next meeting with County 
Highways officers.
It was AGREED: That the report be noted
C181/13/14	 UPDATE ON VILLAGE AMENITIES
Councillor Drury referred to a recent booking enquiry by a band seeking a regular spot at the 
Sportsfield pavilion. The Police had dealt quickly with recent reports of problems being caused 
by people riding their motorbikes in the area.  
C182/13/14CLERK’S UPDATE AND MATTERS CONSIDERED AT A PREVIOUS MEETING
The Clerk.would refer once again the overgrowth near to the garages 
at Brooksfield to Tenancy Services as it had not been resolved.                                                                        
The Clerk would seek the removal of the black wheeled bin in Paddocks Way by the District 
Council and notify the District Council of the new bins at Coronation Playground and 
Paddocks Way so that they would be included as part of the collection route.                                         

The grants round would be opening and local groups and organisations were invited 
to apply for grant funding as part of the Parish Council’s Annual Grants round.                                       
The bin on Chamberlin Close required holes to be drilled into the bottom to improve drainage.
It was AGREED: That the report be received and noted

C183/13/14	 FINANCIAL MATTERS
a) Parish Precept
The Clerk submitted the Budget Book for 2014/15 and answered questions from members of 
the Parish Council about the draft budget. It was noted that the tax base for 2014/15 had been 
significantly reduced by the District Council following a change in the application of its tax 
base methodology. Some compensatory grant support had been awarded but there had also 
been a reduction of 25% grant support provided under the Local Council Tax Grant Support 
Scheme. The implication was that the overall Precept would reduce when compared with the 
previous year unless there was a small increase in Council Tax.
The budget and Precept was considered with reference to the Parish Council’s extensive work 
programme for the ensuing year including proposals for new traffic calming measures, street 
lights and grounds maintenance. In addition, it was identified that works were required to the 
Clock Tower.
It was AGREED: That the Precept for 2014/15.shall be set at £19,500 (including grant of 
£2,024) which is an annual increase of £1.46 for a Band D property (3.01%).
b) Quarterly Report
It was AGREED: That the Finance Report for the Third Quarter be approved
C184/13/14	 AUTHORISATION OF PAYMENTS AND NOTING OF RECEIPTS
It was AGREED: a) That the following payments be approved and receipts be noted:

Payee Description Amount (incl VAT)
Eastern Facilities 
Management Solutions Ltd Grove Cemetery Maintenance £515.48
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Eastern Facilities 
Management Solutions Ltd Coronation Playground Maintenance £142.92

Wybone Ltd 4 Bins and Mountings £429.69
Clerk’s Expenses Land Registry Enquiries £9.00
Clerk’s Pay Monthly Pay £171.83
HMRC October to December 2013 348.80

b) That expenditure up to £250 may be incurred for urgent electrical works within the Clock 
Tower

C185/13/14	 PLANNING MATTERS
Planning Appendix A: Planning Applications Consultation
Items for comment by the Parish Council:
Application Number: B/13/01257
Location: Christmas Hall,Market Place, Bildeston, IPSWICH, IP7 7EN

Proposal:

Application under Section 73 of the Town and Country Planning 
Act (1990) to remove condition/s attached to planning permission 
B/07/01772/FUL (allowed on appeal) - Removal of Condition 
1 restricting the number of private functions held per year and 
variation of Condition 2 to allow up to 30 guests to attend a wedding 
function.

Decision: No Objection

Planning Appendix B: Determined by Babergh District Council
There had been none determined since the previous meeting

C186/13/14	 MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
Councillor Lester raised the upgrading of the Bildeston Exchange and questioned what would 
be the size and location of a new exchange. The Clerk was asked to contact the Planning 
Authority to find out whether any changes were proposed in the Market Place Conservation 
Area to support the upgrade of broadband
Councillor Cousins identified that trees had been cut on the footpath on Hadleigh Road and 
the branches had not been removed. The Clerk was asked to inform the County Council.
Councillor Cousins referred to further problems with the main water supply on Wattisham 
Road. The Clerk was asked to liaise with Anglia Water to find out if there were any plans to dig 
up and replace the main water pipe.
Councillor Dempsey expressed deep concern at the amount of dog fouling in the village.
The Clerk referred to the use of Community Payback to clear Church Road after a suggestion 
made by a local parishioner
A local parishioner had writtren to the Parish Council about the lack of disabled parking 
bays on the Market Place and at Chamberlin hall. The Clerk was asked to respond with 
regard to the Market Place and to refer the appropriate part of the letter to the Chamberlin 
Hall Management Committee. The parishioner had also asked about whether there was any 
unconsecrated ground at the Church and it was confirmed at the meeting that there was near 
to the pond.
The meeting closed at 9.45pm.
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Body Control Pilates is a registered 
trademark used under licence

Pilates Works 4U, The Studio, The Old Guildhall, Church Lane, Hitcham, IP7 7NN
www.pilatesworks4u.com    pilatesworks4u@gmail.com    07855 394 703

Pilates Classes Now Held 
at Kersey Mill

If you want to exercise both your body and mind as well as improving your sense 
of well being, strength, flexibility and mobility then I truly believe pilates is for you!

I am passionate about bringing the benefits of pilates to everyone and as a fully 
qualified teacher certified by Europe’s largest professional pilates organisation I can 
help you improve muscle tone and core stability, building strength from the inside 
out, re-balancing the body and bringing it into correct alignment.

Please contact me if you wish to join a small matwork class and allow me and the 
Body Control Pilates method help you achieve your goals. Pilates can benefit anyone 
of any age and any level of fitness. I look forward to hearing from you. 

Call 07855 394 703 for more info.



page 35 – issue 280– February 2014

Booking essential call Hazel on 07432138966 or 01473 823819

Brook
Farm
Studio

Craft & Natter
10am-12.30pm £5 Every Wednesday
Felt Making
10am-12.30pm £8 Every Thursday
Painting
10am-12.30pm £8 Every Friday

Workshops in February

Childrens Craft Club
10.30am-12.30pm £5 Sat 1st Feb

Creative Embroidery
10am-1pm £20 Sat 8th Feb 

Pottery Club
2pm-4.30pm £20 Sat 8th Feb

Figurative Drawing
10am-1pm £10 Sat 15th Feb

Special one off workshops 

Mosaics, Precious Metal clay, Pottery on 
the Wheel and Raku watch this website 
for updates.

Shop selling unique affordable art and gifts

Open Tuesday-Friday 10am-1.30pm

Saturdays 10.30am-1.30pm

Closed Sundays & Mondays

WALL TO WALL BUILDERS
Experienced, Professional & Reliable

• Extensions

• New Builds

• Listed Buildings

• Loft Conversions

• Kitchens & Bathrooms

• All Renovation Work 
& Repairs

Richard Bateson
M:	 07799 114814
T:	 01449 741510

richard@bateson1.eclipse.co.uk
www.walltowallbuilders.co.uk
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LOWER	
  FARM	
  ROAD,	
  GT	
  BRICETT,	
  IPSWICH	
  IP7	
  7DR	
  

01473	
  658987	
  /	
  01473	
  657704	
  

	
  

	
  

BASE	
  GARAGE	
  LTD	
  
MONDAY	
  –	
  FRIDAY	
  7.30	
  –	
  6.00	
  

SATURDAY	
  8.00	
  –	
  12.00	
  
• TYRES	
  
• EXHAUSTS	
  
• PUNCTURES	
  
• BATTERIES	
  
• WHEELBALANCING	
  
• AIR	
  CONDITIONING	
  
• LATEST	
  DIAGNOSTIC	
  EQUIPMENT	
  
• WELDING	
  TO	
  MOT	
  STANDARD	
  
• SERVICING	
  &	
  ALL	
  REPAIRS	
  TO	
  ALL	
  MAKES	
  OF	
  CARS	
  

&	
  LIGHT	
  VANS	
  FLEET	
  DRIVERS	
  WELCOME	
  
• MOT	
  CLASS	
  4,	
  5	
  &	
  7	
  
• COURTESY	
  CAR	
  AVAILABLE	
  
• COLLECTION	
  &	
  DELIVERY	
  SERVICE	
  5	
  MILES	
  RADIUS	
  

OF	
  GREAT	
  BRICETT	
  
• WINTER	
  CHECKS	
  
• HOLIDAY	
  CHECKS	
  

	
  

£10	
  OFF!	
  
YOUR	
  MOT	
  WITH	
  THIS	
  

ADVERT	
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The Suffolk County Councillor for Cosford,  
which includes Bildeston, is Jenny Antill.

Her contact details are:

Telephone 01787 378310.

Email: jenny.antill@suffolk.gov.uk

Website: www.jennyantillsblog.blogspot.com

Bildeston	
  Scout	
  to	
  World	
  Jamboree	
  
Beth	
  Clements	
  has	
  been	
  chosen	
  to	
  represent	
  Suffolk	
  with	
  35	
  other	
  Scouts	
  at	
  the	
  23rd	
  World	
  
Scout	
  Jamboree	
  in	
  Japan	
  in	
  2015.	
  
Beth	
  will	
  be	
  participating	
  in	
  a	
  series	
  of	
  projects	
  designed	
  to	
  develop	
  	
  a	
  global	
  understanding	
  
of	
   issues	
   facing	
   young	
  people	
   and	
   Scouts	
   from	
  around	
   the	
  world,	
   staying	
  with	
   a	
   Japanese	
  
family	
  and	
  paying	
  homage	
  to	
  the	
  victims	
  of	
  Hiroshima	
  at	
  the	
  70th	
  anniversary	
  celebrations.	
  
Beth	
  says,	
  “We	
  are	
  planning	
  a	
  number	
  of	
  fundraising	
  events	
  over	
  the	
  coming	
  months	
  to	
  fund	
  
the	
  £3,300	
  needed	
   for	
   this	
   trip.	
  One	
  third	
  of	
   this	
   is	
  a	
  solidarity	
  payment	
   to	
  give	
  my	
   fellow	
  
scouters	
   from	
   some	
   of	
   the	
   world's	
   poorest	
   nations	
   the	
   opportunity	
   to	
   attend	
   this	
   life	
  
changing	
  event	
  with	
  me.”	
  
	
  	
  
First	
   fund	
   raising	
   event	
   is	
   a	
   Jumble	
   Sale,	
   to	
   be	
   held	
   at	
   the	
   Bildeston	
   Baptist	
   Church	
   on	
  
Saturday	
   15th	
   February	
   2014	
   from	
   10.30	
   -­‐	
   12.30,	
   jumble,	
   nearly	
   new	
   clothes	
   and	
   bric	
   a	
  
brac,and	
  	
  refreshments	
  will	
  be	
  provided.	
  	
  Come	
  and	
  have	
  a	
  rummage!	
  
	
  	
  
The	
  next	
  event	
   is	
  a	
  Quiz	
  Evening	
   to	
  be	
  held	
  at	
  Bildeston	
  Primary	
  School	
  on	
  Saturday	
  29th	
  
March	
  2014	
  from	
  7.30	
  pm.	
  Quiz	
  to	
  be	
  hosted	
  by	
  the	
  renowned	
  Steve	
  Hawthorne	
  (editor	
  of	
  
online	
   arts	
   magazine	
   insuffolk.com,	
  	
  theatre	
   reviewer	
   on	
   Radio	
   Suffolk	
   and	
   compere	
   of	
  
Stowfest).	
  	
   Teams	
  of	
   up	
   to	
  6,	
   telephone	
  01449	
  741961	
   for	
  more	
  details	
   and	
   to	
  book	
   your	
  
team.	
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 St Mary Magdalene 

For more information, contact Revd Barbara Stanton 
Tel: 01449 744190   Email: b.stanton150@btinternet.com

If anyone has any difficulty in coming to Church, please contact the Rector 
and transport can be arranged.

For all services across the Benefice please refer to Roundabout,  
available in St Mary Magdalene Church

Baptist Church, Duke Street, Bildeston
Jim Haley  tel: 01449 740716  email: bildestonbc@gmail.com

Service every Sunday morning at 10:45 

Lunch Club: at 12:30 on the first Wednesday of each month – 

Anyone in the village is most welcome

Community Coffee Centre: Every Friday from 09:15 to 11:30

Enjoy meeting old and new friends at these events!

‘Craft it Together’ - Mondays at 7pm

‘Men’s Breakfast’ - last Saturday of each month at 8am

February 2014
Church Services & Events in Bildeston

  2nd February	 11 am	  Benefice Candlemas	 Bildeston
		   Communion
		   
  9th February	 9.30am	  Holy Communion		 Semer
	 11.am	  Morning Prayer		  Bildeston

  16th February	 11.am 	  Parish Communion	 Bildeston
	
  23rd February	 9.30am	  Holy Communion		 Naughton
	 11am	  Family Service		  Bildeston

  2nd March	 9.30am	  Holy Communion		 Bildeston
	 11.am	  Benefice Communion	 Whatfield



what’s on
in

FEBRUARY

When you’re finished with this Bugle please pass it on or recycle it.

Bildeston Community Coffee Centre 
Baptist Church 9:15-11:30............................................................................ Every Friday

Craft it Together 
Baptist Church 19:00................................................................................ Every Monday

Strollers & Striders 
Baptist Church Car Park 10:00................................................................ Every Monday

Baby & Toddler Group 
Baptist Church 9:45-11:45.........................................................................Every Tuesday

Final performance of Panto                                                                                             
Some tickets still available for later performances....................................Saturday 1st

Winter Warmer 5                                                                                                         
Market Square 9.30 ..........................................................................................Saturday 8th  

Jumble Sale 
Baptist Church 10:30................................................................................. Saturday 15th 

Men’s Breakfast 
Baptist Church 8:00......................................................... Last Saturday of the Month

More details on these events inside.
Please tell us about March events! 

editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk


